
MANLY VALE PUBLIC SCHOOL 
P&C GENERAL MEETING 

Tuesday 10th September 2019 at 7pm 
 
 
 
 

 
PRESENT  
President    James Fewtrell 
Vice President   Helen Gay 
Secretary    Karen Murgatroyd 
Treasurer    Tony Sherlock 
Principal    Tina Lee 
 
John Gillings, Wendie McDougall, Caroline Sylvester-Smith, Lee Meredith, Phil Daffy, 
Justine Northcott, Denise Fisher, Kate Williams, John Logan, Aga Banham 
 
Apologies: Kristen TePania, David Tribe, Jay Zmijewski, Shay Gilling’s, Leonie 
Scholtens, Kristen Welsh, Penny Dixon, Kerry Smallman, Rebecca Lloyd, Maura 
McGee 
 
Minutes of the last meeting: 
Approval of Minutes  Motioned: James Fewtrell  Seconded: Tina Lee 
 
Action and Business Arising from Previous Minutes: 

- The canteen are now emailing Kristen/class coordinators requesting volunteers 
for the canteen. 

- Robyn/Kerry to provide list of names for Tina to follow up. 
- Karen & Lee to co-ordinate Welcome Drinks 
- Wendy will return Ipads as no longer required in the uniform shop  

 
Correspondence In & Out:  
None 
 
Principal: 
We have had a very hectic Month since our last P & C. 
Public Speaking 
Having had the On you Soap Box school finals we have Kate Fewtrell and Talia 
Stedman present their speeches as part of the Bear Pit Public Speaking competition 
at Parliament House. Both girls did an extraordinary job and represented the school 
with pride. I was so privileged to support the girls that day. Talia and I then headed 
down to Canberra for the Sage 3 camp. 
Kindergarten Orientation 
We have had 2 orientation sessions and heard from school banking, SRE and SEE 
coordinators, before and after school care, and will now hear from the uniform shop, 
OOSH and canteen next Monday for our last day. It has been a very settled group of 
students and we all look forward to the start at the beginning of 2020. The P & C will 
need to host the drinks evening on Wednesday 23 October at 6.30pm-8.30pm. 
Enrolment Policy 



No out of area students will be taken at MVPS. Parents must show 100 points of 
identity within the 3 months to enrolment for proof of residence. Siblings will be 
accepted even if you have moved out of area.  
Book Week and Book Fair 
A great success this year with our new librarian Clair O’Connor doing a great job with 
our new library. We all enjoyed the dress up day on Wednesday 21 August and 
completed Book week with one of our year 5 students Kirsten Evans receiving a Gold 
award in the state-wide Writing competition. Kirsten was placed in the top 17 over 440 
state-wide entries. A great way to finish off Book Week for us. 
Father’s day Breakfast 
A real community event. It was lovely to see the dads here and enjoying the new 
facilities. The choir performed beautifully and despite the rain everyone enjoyed 
visiting classrooms and our new hall. Thank you to Lee, Maura and their team of 
helpers for a lovely morning. 
Stage 3 Canberra trip 
A great 3 days away with a wonderful group of students and teachers. Last week our 
senior students visited parliament house, war memorial, the Royal Australian Mint, 
Questacon, The electoral Education centre and other sites of Canberra. The weather 
was perfect. No sickness on the bus and no major incidents. It was a great few days. 
Dancesport Challenge-last night 
Our top 38 students competed in the Dancesport Challenge. The students performed 
the jive, salsa, tango and cha-cha. We had a couple of our couples make the final. It 
was a great night. 
We will be having a school showcase on Monday 23 September (last week). The stage 
2 Hip Hop groups will also be performing that day. 
Band workshop day/tour 
This Saturday we have our Band workshop day. Our conductors will be training up 
their bands in preparation for a variety of concerts and a band tour in week 1 of next 
term The Instrument allocation tests for next year are now complete with 38 students 
trying out for band. This is very exciting for the program.  
Congratulations Spelling Bee champions 
Abigail Wilson, Zane Coniglio, Scout Twidale and Max Mako all competed in the 
regional spelling bee last Friday. Our spelling champions enjoyed the challenge and 
Mrs Radan enjoyed escorting the team to the completion after her week at camp 
CPR/ Anaphylaxis training. – Saturday 31 August 
All staff strained in  CPR and anaphylaxis. We also then spent the day being trained 
in Google classroom activities and the integration of iPads into our teaching. It was a 
great day’s professional learning and now means we can forgo coming in on the last 
day of school Friday 20 December.  
Tournament of the Minds- Sunday 1 September  
Thanks to Ellie Radan for attending the Tournament of the minds competition on 
Father’s day along with all the children and their parents from our 2 teams. 1 of our 
teams received Honours in their category which was an outstanding achievement for 
all. 
 
President: 
Thank you to everyone that helped to pull off a fantastic breakfast for our dads at our 
Father’s Day Breakfast. It was a tremendous effort in such a short timeframe – well 
done! 
 



Treasurer: 

 
 
 
Canteen: 

1. The new dishwasher is fantastic! It has made a big difference to our day and 
volunteers are happier too. 



2. Tap – we have tried calling and texting Resa to get the tap sorted but he is 
ignoring us. At the moment we are not using the spray tap, but considering 
asking Barry to fix it for us! 

3. Sales – we have had a great month apart from the wet days which have proved 
very difficult to manage especially Friday 30th August  which was a big day for 
orders and a nightmare logistically, getting  all 170+ orders up to the kids plus 
serving ice blocks etc. We are hoping to have a chat with Tina about this 
problem so we can put a procedure in place for future wet days. 

Action: Kerry & Robyn to meet with Tina to work out a wet weather plan for the 
canteen. 

 
Events: 

- Fathers Day Breakfast was a great success despite the terrible weather.  A big 
thank you to Maura and Cath for their help with this.  We raised just under 
$3,000 and served approx. 500 sausages. 

- Spellathon – another reminder will go out this week requesting the sponsorship 
money be returned to school. 

- Trivia – Saturday 26th October – theme “School Days Then & Now” – dress M 
or V. 
 

Band: 
• Senior Band Tour to Bathurst is in Week 1 of Term 4 (16-18 Oct) 
• Band Camp/workshop is at school on Saturday 14th September. 
• We have had a great response for next year’s junior band. 
• Our annual fundraising cake stall raised just over $1,000. Thank you to Lou for 

co-ordinating and to all those that baked and helped on the day. 
 
Uniform Shop: 

- We have the kindy orientation next week and need more helpers. 
- The photos have come back and the website is being updated. 
- The uniform policy is up for review at our next meeting. 

 
Items for Other Business: 
 
 
Meeting close at 8.30pm 
Next Meeting – Tuesday 15th October at 7pm 
 
Items to Action: 

Action: Kerry & Robyn to meet with Tina to work out a wet weather plan for the 
canteen. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


